
 

 

 

 

NOTICE OF ADMINISTRATIVELY COMPLETE CLASS 2 PERMIT MODIFICATION 

APPLICATION  

 

Permittees:  

Owner: Clean Harbors El Dorado, LLC 

Operator Clean Harbors El Dorado, LLC 

EPA I.D. Number: ARD069748192 

Facility Location: 309 American Circle, El Dorado, AR, 71730 

Permit Number: 10H-RN2 

AFIN: 70-00098 

 

On August 24, 2018, the Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality (ADEQ) Office of 

Land Resources (ADEQ) received a Resource Conservation and Recovery Act (RCRA) Class 2 

permit modification request from Clean Harbors El Dorado, LLC. The facility is located in El 

Dorado in Union County, Arkansas. 

 

ADEQ has determined the RCRA Class 2 permit modification request revised September 20, 

2017 to be administratively complete. Any future RCRA permitting decision that ADEQ makes 

will be under the authority of the Arkansas Hazardous Waste Management Act (A.C.A. §8-7-201 

et seq.), as amended, and the Resource Conservation and Recovery Act of 1976 (RCRA), as 

amended (42 U.S.C. §6901, et seq.). 

 

This notice of an administrative completeness determination of the RCRA Class 2 permit 

modification satisfies the notification requirements of A.C.A. §8-4-203(d)(1) incorporated by 

reference by Arkansas Hazardous Waste Management Act  (A.C.A §8-7-213).  The RCRA Class 

2 permit modification request involves changes to the groundwater monitoring requirements and 

Section E of the Part B application. 

 

Persons may review the RCRA permit and the administrative record at the ADEQ Records 

Management Section located at 5301 Northshore Drive, North Little Rock, Arkansas. In 

addition, persons may also review the proposed permit modification request and the 

administrative record at the Barton Public Library, located at 200 East 5th Street, El Dorado, 

Arkansas. 

 

Persons wishing to comment or request a public hearing regarding ADEQ’s determination that 

the permit modification request is administratively complete must submit a written request 

within ten (10) business days of the date of publication of this notice. The request must be hand-

delivered or post marked to the Department by close of business no later than October 19, 2018 

at 4:30 PM Central Standard Time. If ADEQ determines a public hearing is warranted, a public 

hearing will be scheduled and ADEQ will notify the applicant and all the persons who have 

submitted comments for the date, time, and place of the scheduled public hearing by certified 

mail. 

 

Persons who wish to comment or request a public hearing concerning ADEQ’s determination 

should contact: 



Charles M. Johnson, Sr. Manager 

Office of Land Resources 

Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality 

5301 Northshore Drive 

North Little Rock, AR  72118 

Website:  http://www.adeq.state.ar.us 

 

 

Dated this 8th day of October, 2018 

 

 

Becky W. Keogh, Director 

Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality 

 

http://www.adeq.state.ar.us/

